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Accelerated Reader 
I am delighted to announce that our 
school will be rolling out a new reading 
initiative called Accelerated Reader. 
Accelerated Reader is a computer 
based reading programme. It allows 
children to select any book, read it and 
take short quizzes to test their 
understanding. Teachers can set 
individual reading targets for their 
pupils and the programme records and 
monitors their progress. There are a 
number of stages and milestones 
children can reach as they work their 
way through books. The programme 
also records the number of words 
read. Any child, who becomes a ‘word-
millionaire’, by reading a million words 
before the end of the academic year, 
will be rewarded with a whole week off 
written homework! !
Children are not restricted to books 
from school. Most titles and books 
from your local library should be 
compatible with Accelerated Reader. 
In fact the programme has quizzes on 
over 270,000 books.  !
Reading is the key to unlocking the 
entire curriculum. You as parents, 
have an important role to play in 
encouraging your child to read. I 
therefore hope you encourage your 
child to engage wholeheartedly in this 
exciting new initiative.  !
More information for parents can be 
found at  
h t t p : / / w w w . r e n l e a r n . c o . u k /
accelerated-reader/ !
 !!!!

House Captains 
Many congratulations to 
our new House Captains. They are:  
 
Abercorn 
Sarah McMahon 
Karolina Filus !
Granville 
Darren Bryne 
Evie Scullion !
Wakehurst 
Nikola Przewozniak 
Nathan McComb !!
We wish them well in their new role.  !!
Holiday Reminder 
School will be closed from Thursday 
29th October to Tuesday 3rd November 
2015 for half term break. These dates 
are inclusive. !

!  

Parent Teacher Meetings 
Parent Teacher meetings will take 
place from Monday 19th to Friday 23rd 
October.  All children will go home 
at 1:00pm on these days.  You 
should receive notice of specific 
appointment times from your child’s 
teacher shortly. 
  !!
School Council 
The children have elected 
their School Councillors for 

http://www.renlearn.co.uk/accelerated-reader/


this year. They are:- !
Nikola Prezewozniak 
Nathan McComb 
Amy Rose Dickson 
Shannon Rafferty 
Amelia Mumczur 
Louise Morrow 
Darren Bryne 
Evie Scullion 
Matty Rychlinski 
Jessica Bek 
Eva Baalham 
Cliodhna Codd 
Sarah McMahon 
Karolyna Filus 
Mollie Warwick 
Hudson McNally 
Sinead Devlin 
Evie Leighton !
Best wishes to our Councillors. We 
look forward to hearing their ideas. 
This year they have their own budget 
to manage. Spend it wisely! ☺ !
Collection Times 
Please ensure you are prompt in the 
collection of your child/children at the 
end of the school day. If you are going 
to be delayed please try (if possible) to 
contact the school to inform us.  !
PTA meeting 
A PTA meeting will be held in school 
on Tuesday 13th October at 2:15pm. 
All parents are most welcome to 
attend. Please come and support the 
PTA & the school if you can.  !
Coats 
As we progress through Autumn and 
into Winter, please ensure your child 
brings a coat to school. Please ensure 
their name is clearly marked on their 
coat.  !
Oxford Island 
Year 6 will be visited by the Oxford 
Island Outreach team on Friday 23rd 
October.  !!
Extra-Curricular activities 
A lot is happening this month, 
including: 
o Choir with Miss McDonald  

o Football with Mr. O’Hagan 
o Miniversity 
o Dance 
o After-schools Club !
Rugby World Cup 
The Ireland Rugby Team is practically 
certain of a place in the quarter-finals 
of the Rugby World Cup. Their 
quarter-final match will be played on 
17th or 18th October depending on the 
result of their last group game against 
France. To show our support for the 
men in green, Friday 16th October will 
be a non-uniform - “wear something 
green for the men in green day”. Your 
school jumper doesn’t count! 
#ShoulderToShoulder  !
Flu vaccine 
The school nurse will be visiting on 
Tuesday 20th October to administer 
the flu immunisation to children from 
Year 1 to Year 7. Parents should have 
received a separate note regarding 
this.  !
Year 7 Assembly 
Mr. O’Hagan’s class will be taking a 
special monthly assembly on 
Wednesday 21st October at 9:30am. 
All Parents and family of Year 7 pupils 
are invited to attend. We look forward 
to seeing you there! 
 
School Photographs 
Emma Jane Photography will be 
visiting school on Thursday 22nd 
October to take school photographs. 
Bring your best smiles kids!  !!
Sponsored Bounce 
Our annual Sponsored Bounce will be 
held on Wednesday 28th October 
2015.  !!
Many Thanks 
N Campbell (Principal)
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